
Issue 9 - Arrangements for the start of term - September 2022 

In today’s newsletter, we wanted to share with you all of the arrangements for September so that parents 
and students can be ready for their new start at secondary school.  

Arrangements for Friday 2nd September 2022 

All students should arrive at school by 8.35am. The gates will be opened at 8.30am and both the front and 
back gates to the school will be accessible. On the first day, all students will need to make their way to the 
music quad at the front of the school. This is the same location they gathered on their transition day. 
There will be members of staff by all entrances to guide students to where they need to go. Students will 
get their timetables on the first day but, whether or not they are scheduled for PE, they will not need 
their PE kits on the first day. 

The schedule for the first day is as follows: 
 

8:25 Gates open, students go to music quad 
  
8:45-9.00 Assembly  
  
9.00-10.00 P1 with tutors. 

Tour of school  
 
Receiving timetables 
 
Taking fingerprint for canteen - please complete the google consent form here. 
 
Welcome activities  

10-10:55 P2 normal lessons 
  
10:55-11:20 BREAK  
  
11:20-11:40 DEAR with tutors 
  
11:40-12:40 P3 normal lessons 
 
12:40-1:35 P4 normal lesson  

 
 1:35-2:15 LUNCH 
  
2:15-3:15 P5 with tutors 
 
Letter to future self 
 
Q and A 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScMiJTAfAoauqnHg3Jim15LwRANkbuUKadyV4LqVMIXC834vg/viewform

